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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY, 5 DECEMBER 2022 AT 

NORTH BRADLEY PROGRESSIVE HALL


COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	Cllr Bernard Clarkson (BC)

	Cllr Tom Conner

	Cllr Nick Crangle (NC)

	Cllr Mrs Jenny Joyce (JJ)

	Cllr Mrs Pam Kettlety (PK)

	Cllr Mrs Lee Lee (LL) Chair

	Cllr Horace Prickett (HP)

	Cllr Russell Willsmer (RW)

	Mrs Karin Elder (Clerk) 

	Two members of the public


	Item
	Record
	

	
	LL welcomed all to the meeting. 


	

	107
	APOLOGIES RE, FM

	

	108
	MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None


	

	109
109.1

109.2

109.3
	ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR MEMBERS OF PUBLIC 19:35
Mr and Mrs Middleton addressed the Parish Council about traffic on Southwick Road where a young boy was recently hit by a camper van which was driven away. Police were informed and there were witnesses. The vehicle has been identified. Mr and Mrs Middleton voiced their concern that Trowbridge HGV traffic is being routed through this C road rather than through Trowbridge. Vehicles frequently go through a red light. Mr Middleton explained that the signage has green backgrounds indicating a primary route. TC asked if speed cameras could be installed. NC will ask police if this is feasible. Councillors resolved to write to WC to bring the recent event to their attention and reinforce their ongoing concerns about the amount of traffic.   
HP shared information about a WC meeting he attended about proposed developments to the west and southwest of North Bradley. HP was impressed with the developer’s preservation of the green space and has invited their consultant to the next PC meeting to discuss H2.2. The consultant will contact the Clerk. LL reminded councillors that they will not be committing to anything. PMN Awaiting information from HP/Consultant.
BC asked HP if there was an update on the application to Register Land as a Village Green – Southwick Court Fields, Southwick & North Bradley ref: 2020/02TVG. Clerk to enquire with Rights of Way team. PMN – the Rights of Way team is now drafting a report regarding the application, considering all of the evidence received and which will contain a recommendation, to be presented to the Western Area Planning Committee in the new year. 

	

	110
	MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7 November, having been circulated previously, were approved, and signed as a true record of the meeting.  
	

	111
111.1

111.2

111.3
111.4
111.5
111.6

111.7

111.8


	MATTERS RISING
· 93.2 Overgrown leylandii – Southwick Road resident phoned clerk 21.11.22 to say that trees will be cut back to their crown within the next 2 to 3 weeks. Clerk advised him that David Wyatt, WC arboricultural officer may be investigating if not cut back but this would be at the cost of the complainants. LL reported that they had not yet been cut back. 
·  Upgrading of data, bus timetables. HP reported that this has been passed to bus company First who state that they are working on it. 
·  Reseating of noisy drain at Hungry Horse remains outstanding. HP will chase. 

· Ireland blocked drain – Mark Banks email 11 Nov -  Parish Steward has cleaned the drain in Ireland. Gully tanker has visited but lane was too narrow for it to access.  

· Tree at Druces close to wooden footbridge across the Biss right of way has been cut back.

· Overgrown hedgerow at stile on Westbury Road has been cut back by the farmer. 

· Church Lane resurfacing – Mark Banks email 9 Nov - Most of Church Lane was resurfaced by means which was considered suitable for the road condition. The last section of Church Lane has deteriorated more than the rest of Church Lane had and was considered not at a suitable condition for the continuation for the Micro Asphalt treatment scheme. This section is showing signs of ground movement and in places subsidence and therefore requires a form of reconstruction, WC Major Maintenance Team are currently reviewing this approach. Mark Banks will let clerk know once he receives any update on this. Clerk to keep chasing.  

	

	112
	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED  

PL/2021/09739: Land rear of 54 Woodmarsh Outline Planning Consent some matters reserved – Councillors noted that the number of dwellings had been reduced and therefore resolved to have no objection to the outline plan providing the Highways department has no objection to the access point. They recommend that solar panels be included for all the dwellings. 

 
	

	113

	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL - DECISIONS MADE BY WC  None

	

	114
114.1

114.2

114.3

114.4


	CORRESPONDENCE 
Email from resident 20.11.22 about planting of a tree to mark the QGC. RW has located an established rowan sapling and will liaise with her about a suitable occasion to plant it. RW can also remount the plaque.  

Email from resident 30.11.22 reporting an incident on Southwick Road when a child was hit by a camper van and the driver drove off. Councillors have resolved to raise concerns with WC Highways department. 

Email from Jennifer Murrison 2.12.22 regarding flooding problems in parts of North Bradley. A High Level Assessment (HLA) by Wessex Water to determine the extent and likely cause of the flooding problems has still not been concluded. Councillors resolved to accept her offer for Andrew Murrison to write to Wessex Water’s CEO about this. 

LL brought councillors attention to an email from Holt PC about an article in Daily Telegraph 22.11.22 with Michael Gove stating that plans have primacy over targets – “Rigid planning targets eased in rural areas.” 

	

	115
	DONATIONS
PK brought councillors’ attention to the Baptist church’s plan to offer a “warm space”. Councillors resolved to donate £100 to support this should it go ahead. Clerk to contact Baptist church.  

	

	116
	PARISH COUNCIL VACANCY
WC has not received a request for an election. The PC can now proceed with a co-option. Notices will be posted on the website and notice boards to advertise the vacancy.  Interested parties can write to clerk or attend the January meeting. 
 
	

	117
117.1

117.2

117.3
	MAINTENANCE – 

BC updated the council on recent matters:

Replacement 30mph sign at Novuna roundabout. Outstanding. PMN - WC reported that this sign is a priority and has been added to the order along with others. Once the sign is in store WC will then arrange for it to be installed.
Replacement 40mph sign on Westbury Road, Yarnbrook. Outstanding – WC Highways reported that Atkins is aware of it and will be dealing with it as it is electrical.
LL reported the very uneven surface, many potholes on St Nicholas Close. Clerk to report to Highways team and Mark Banks. 


	

	118

	FINANCE
The following payments having been previously circulated, were approved and will be paid on-line:
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	Payee
	Amount

	
	118.1
	K Elder Salary + back pay increase, office/travel expenses November
	£876.88

	
	118.2
	HMRC November
	£205.20

	
	118.3
	Google Work Space subscription 1 Nov 22-30 Nov 22
	£2.30

	
	
	

	119
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
LL reminded councillors that the PC should be contributing to any coronation event in the village in May. Councillors resolved to factor this in to the 2022/23 budget. 

	

	120
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING Monday 2 January 2023 19:30 at the Progressive Hall. 
	

	
	The meeting closed at 20:50. 

Signed …………………………
	Date ……………………
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